
Partially 

Confidential 

 Submission    
No 124 

 
 
 
 
 
 

INQUIRY INTO GOVERNMENT'S MANAGEMENT OF THE 

POWERHOUSE MUSEUM AND OTHER MUSEUMS AND 

CULTURAL PROJECTS IN NEW SOUTH WALES 
 
 
 

Name: Name suppressed 

Date Received: 17 May 2020 

 

 



I object to the demolition of the Power House Museum at Ultimo and the erection of a modern 
and very ugly structure in a Historic City such as Parramatta. The demolition of Willow Grove 
and several other terraces of great Historic significance is unacceptable and seen by me and 
1000's of others as a act of pure vandalism. Australia has so little history and the little we have 
needs to be protected and kept safe and open for all the Public to visit to learn and understand 
our Past and enjoy the link to our History now and into the future. The Historic area earmarked 
for this project must be protected with all its surrounding Trees and Buildings protected to retain 
it's unique and special qualities which can never be replaced. The Power house Museum must be 
left in Ultimo as the Significant Institution that it is for kids and Adults to access in a very 
Central location that has been used and loved for many decades and should be allowed to 
continue it's excellent role into the next Century as expected and required by the whole 
Community. 


